Centennial School PAC Meeting
Monday February 27, 2012

In Attendance:  Dave Soer (Member-at-large), Bruce Dent (Vice-chairperson), Susan Sorensen (Member-at-large), Sheryl Pasmans (Co-treasurer), Lorene Chung (Co-secretary), Maria Parrotta (SPC), Anna DeAngelis (Co-secretary), Irma Rossetti, Marilyn Wilson, Sharon Perry (SPC), Jacquie Hutchins, Debbie Bruce (Member-at-large), Loriene Shantz (Co-treasurer), Sheri Ray (DPAC & SPC), Coleen Bohlen, Cinzia DeJesus, Bryn Williams (Vice principal) and Rob Zambrano (Principal), 
Welcome: Bruce called the meeting to order at 7:10. 

Minutes: Sharon moved to accept the minutes from January 9, 2012 and Jacquie seconded the motion. Passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sheryl
· Sheryl reviewed the PAC Gaming Account activity for the period ending January 31, 2012. 
· Sheryl or Loriene will apply for the gaming grant before the deadline at the end of April. 

· Rob advised that he and Debbie met with the football parents at the end of January. Football is about $6000 in the hole. They want to fundraise for helmets and use the PAC funds for uniforms and existing debt. Sheryl motioned to change the allocation from ‘football helmets’ to ‘football equipment’. The motion was seconded by Jacquie. Passed. As treasurer, Sheryl has no problem with this but records must be kept of where the funds are spent. 

· Bruce volunteered to help Debbie with the gaming license. 

DPAC Report: Sheri
· Snow procedures – Schools are open unless you hear otherwise, at parental discretion. Closures will be posted by 6am on SD43.bc.ca or CKNW radio.
· Neighbourhood Learning Centre – The use of school buildings after hours will raise money. The hope is to improve access to education. 

· Emergency Preparedness – Parents are reluctant to participate at the high school level however the drills are not just for training the students but also to train the parents in case of a major emergency. 

· Facebook – don’t forget to ‘like’ DPAC. 

Administrator’s Report: Rob
· The school mood has been different this last month. There was an increase in violence and drug use. 

· The musical, The Twenty-fifth Annual Putnam County Spelling Bee, was fantastic and funny but didn’t sell out. It was one of the best productions of the last few years. 
· The Grade 8 Parent Evening had a great turnout with seventy to eighty people attending. Unfortunately the Grade 9, 10, 11 Parent Evening had the lowest turnout in years with only about 35 people attending. The school was unable to send a reminder due to an email glitch. The presentation needs reformatting to reflect what parents want to know. The evening should be a shared experience between students and parents. 

· Each student is to meet with a councillor to review course selections before handing them in. Mr Ma, the Career Resource Facilitator, is available Mondays to Thursdays. 

· Feb 29 – Stop bullying day – wear your pink shirts. 

· Also on Feb 29 – Funny Money presentation for grade 11s and 12s during period 2. This presentation discusses financial planning and awareness. 

· March 12 – 23 – Spring Break

· Expect legislation regarding mandating back to work for teachers, class sizes, etc. Job Action was evident today at the corner of Poirier and Winslow after school. Our staff has been excellent and relationships remain good. 

· Marks have to get in for the first semester. This semester, when things settle, all marks will show on the students’ reports. 

· Mar 30 – This will be the last session of interviews for the Grad Transition Plan. All 12 level classes will be cancelled that day to free students and teachers for the interviews. They will attain a pass or fail with a check list. 

· Provincial exam results should be out by the end of next week (before Spring Break). 

· Rob introduced Bryn Williams, a new vice-principal at Centennial. Bryn previously worked in the math and science curriculum in Burnaby. He is finding Centennial’s students to be great, and the office staff and administration to be very welcoming. 

Old Business: 

· Rob advised that the date for grad is still unknown. Janine Close keeps checking weekly. 

· Coleen confirmed that at the Grade 8 Parent Meeting a handout was given to invite new parents to the PAC annual general meeting on May 7. 

· Bruce advised that a lunch to show teacher appreciation will be set up by noon on Friday March 9.  Coleen motioned to spend up to $300 for the staff appreciation luncheon and Dave seconded the motion. Passed. 

· Coleen also advised that the grad pens and stickers have been ordered. The cost came to approximately $1730, slightly over budget of $1500. Rob has agreed to cover the additional costs. 

· Jacquie confirmed that rather than renting grad gowns, new ones have been ordered. 

New Business: 

· Aftergrad meeting minutes are posted on the Centennial website. 

· Parking regulations on Poirier Street in front of the school limit parking to ten minutes only and cars have been ticketed recently. Rob is hoping the city will change the regulations especially as the parking lots will be lost when construction of the new school building begins. 

· There is a conflict with Ford dealerships for the 2nd annual Show & Shine in June. As Key West Ford is an official sponsor, Coleen will speak to the other dealership to cancel their participation. 

In Closing: 

Marilyn Wilson won a Starbucks gift card. 

Meeting adjourned 8:10. 
Next PAC meeting – AGM May 7. 

